
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2013 CSCA Meetings 

2nd Wednesday 

 Sep. 11 
 Nov. 6 

 

 

Camp Springs Civic Association 
Community Informer 

 

P. O. Box 1071, Camp Springs, MD  20757 

May 2013 Community Meeting 

The next Community meeting will be held on May 8 at Thurgood Marshall 
Middle School, 4909 Brinkley Rd., Camp Springs, MD  
Agenda: Board Candidate Remarks will begin at 7:15 p.m.  Legislative Wrap Up 
will begin at 7:30 p.m.  Please arrive by 7 p.m. 

Feature Topics: We will hold Elections for CSCA Executive Officer positions followed by a Legislative 
Wrap Up. Our representatives in the Maryland General Assembly will update us on the bills they worked on this 
legislative session.  Please join us to hear from Senator C. Anthony Muse (D-26), Senator Ulysses Currie (D-25), 
Del. Veronica Turner (D-25), Del. Jay Walker and Prince George’s County Councilman Obie Patterson (D-8). 

CSCA Momentum 

Update on Pyles Lumber 

Finally, you all make the difference
by paying your dues, attending 
meetings, and voicing your  opinions. 
You give us the impetus to hold our 
government accountable. I encourage 
you to stay involved. Let’s continue to 
build a beautiful and thriving 
community with successful schools 
and respectable and quality 
businesses. We look forward to seeing 
you in August for National Night Out 
Against Crime. Thank you for giving 
me the opportunity to serve you. 
 
Tammy Jones, Acting President 

Park and Planning Commission to 
raze Pyles Lumber and replace it 
with a Royal Farms. Mr. Tedesco 
and other representatives met with 
the CSCA Board on April 17 to 
discuss the plan. The 
representatives reported that their 
plan would create between 35-40 
local jobs and about 75 
construction jobs.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Royal Farms is a convenience 
store similar to a WAWA. It is 
most known for its fried chicken.  
The plan also calls for a gas station 
and a car wash.  Please share your 
thoughts about this plan with the 
CSCA Board at 
campspringsca@gmail.com. 

As you know, the Department of 
Environmental Resources (DER) has 
issued a notice to demolish the old 
Pyles Lumber Yard building.  The 
CSCA Board continues to support 
DER’s work toward eliminating this 
blight from our community.  We must 
also inform you that Attorney Matthew 
C. Tedesco has filed a detailed site 
plan to the Maryland National Capital 

The May meeting is the final 
Community Meeting until 
September. We’ve had a 
productive year with numerous 
accomplishments: there is 
movement on the Pyles Lumber 
Yard with a commitment from 
DER to demolish the building; 
our work with the County Police 
Dept. and Councilman Obie 
Patterson’s office, who joined 
forces for a special meeting on 
crime and strategies to keep our 
community safe. True to our 
mission, the Board will continue 
to provide a voice for those who 
cannot speak for themselves (see 
article entitled Civic Duty at 
Work, page 3). The neighborhood 
watch groups are certainly doing 
their part and deserve credit for 
helping to keep our communities 
safe. Neighbors have, on 
numerous occasions, called police 
to report suspicious activity. That 
action enabled police to stop a 
crime or apprehend a suspect. 

Royal Farms
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campspringsca@gmail.com 

Prince George’s County State’s 
Attorney Angela Alsobrooks was guest 
speaker at the March 13 membership 
meeting.  Ms. Alsobrooks, a native of 
Camp Springs, was the first woman 
elected as the county’s States Attorney 
by a wide margin.  As State’s Attorney, 
she leads a staff of 75 attorneys and 100 
professionals who work hard to 
prosecute criminals.   

Ms. Alsobrooks talked about the 
status of crime saying that despite some 
occasional spikes, crime is down overall. 
Nevertheless, she mentioned that her 
office is still active and aggressive with 
violent crimes.  She makes no excuse for 
prosecuting crimes and keeping our 
citizens safe. 

She reported on several 
programs/initiatives.  Elder abuse is a 
growing problem and there is an 
increase in financial crimes targeting the 
elderly.  She said that 70 percent of 
crimes against the elderly are committed 
by a family member. She also said that 
500,000 children are victims of child 
abuse each year, with  60% of the abuse 
committed by a trusted family member.  
The “Darkness to Light” program, 
partnered with the YMCA, intends to 
train 43,000 people to reach the 
children.  Domestic violence also greatly 
impacts children and there are new laws 
that make it a penalty to commit a crime 
in the presence of a child, which can be 
a life altering experience. 

Ms. Alsobrooks covered the current 
gun laws and the Firearms Safety Act, 
which is currently a hot topic 
nationwide.  She talked about the “straw 
purchases” (handguns/firearms) and 
purchases on the “black market.”  New 
Maryland legislation requires: 
fingerprinting, taking a class, and paying 
for a license.  It is hoped that these new 
measures will discourage gun purchases. 
She emphasized that the new gun laws 
do not prevent your rights to own guns 
legally. 

It is immoral to allow the 
mentally ill to purchase guns and 
possibly kill themselves or others.  The 
new laws allow data to be shared with 
private institutions and doctors to 
assess individuals found to be 
disqualified. 

She invited residents to the 
Community in the Courthouse program 
held the fourth Friday of each month at 
the County Courthouse (free parking at 
the Equestrian Center) at 8:30 am.  
This allows concerned persons to learn 
more about the court system and 
judges. Citizens are even encouraged 
to visit court-rooms while they are in 
session. 

Finally, Ms. Alsobrooks spoke 
about the Brotherhood Summit to be 
held Saturday, May 4, 2013 on the 
campus of Bowie State University.  
The purpose is to bring together 
hundreds of men and boys to interact 
with each other and encourage more 
men to serve as mentors to boys and 
young men. The guest speaker will be 
nationally-known Judge Greg Mathis. 
NFL All-Pro Brian Westbrook will 
also participate.  Registration is 
required for all participants.  Please 
call Ola Hill at (301) 952-5370 or 
email her at omhill@co.pg.md.us to 
register or for more information.            
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March  Community Meeting 
Recap 
                     

By Leon Turner 

Middle school students in 
Prince George’s County will take a 
basic financial literacy class thanks 
to a bill spearheaded by Del. Jay 
Walker. Students will learn about 
balancing checking accounts, 
interest rates, loans and more, before 
they graduate high school. “This is 
the step in the right direction for 
ensuring financial literacy for all 
Prince George’s County students,” 
said Walker, who has been the lead 
sponsor of the financial literacy push 
in Maryland for the past 5 years. 

Bill to Study Environmental 
Causes of Cancer  
(reprinted from press release) 

The Maryland General 
Assembly voted unanimously for a 
bill (SB 380) to establish a 
workgroup to examine potential 
cancer clusters and environmental 
causes.  Senator C. Anthony Muse is 
the lead sponsor and advocate of the 
bill stating that, "as a pastor, I have 
eulogized countless members of my 
congregation who have died of 
cancer; and many more, both young 
and old, have been diagnosed with 
cancer -- too many for this to be 
considered normal. I also have 
several colleagues and close friends 
in the Senate and House who have 
been diagnosed with this dreadful 
disease."  Senator Muse became 
particularly burdened about the 
rising cancer rate in the community 
in 2010 when his god-daughter, 
Charnise Carter and her husband, 
Lamont Carter, founders of Juice 4 
Life, Inc., were both diagnosed with 
cancer within months of one 
another. Lamont Carter ultimately 
lost his battle at the age of 38. 

It is estimated that one out of 
every two American men and one 
out of every three American women 
will have some form of cancer at 
some point during their lifetime. 
Between 2003 and 2007, Maryland 
had the 21sthighest cancer death rate 
in the country. While prostate cancer 
in Maryland is ranked above the 
national average, lung cancer 
accounts for the highest percent 
(28%) of cancer deaths in the state.  
The workgroup will examine the 
state's process for researching and 
identifying cancer clusters.  It will 
also include the sharing of 
information among state and federal 
agencies on the environmental 
causes of cancer as well as research 
being conducted by academic 
medical institutions in the state. The 
workgroup will also determine 
whether annual findings should be 
reported to the public. 

Financial literacy bill passes
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Camp Springs resident and poet, 
Joy Alford (Sistah Joy), her daughter, 
Joy Danielle Gregory and 
granddaughter, Jordan are among those 
who will receive a special "Pearls of 
Wisdom Multi-Generational Award" at 
the upcoming “Pearls of Wisdom from 

I am 
Lawrence O'neal, 
a neighbor in 
Westchester 
Estates.  I am  

Three Generations Mother’s Day 
Breakfast” on Saturday, May 11, from 
10:00 am to 1:00 pm at the National 
Country Club, 300 Saint Andrews Drive, 
Fort Washington, MD. The breakfast 
honors all generations of women and 
girls from 5 to 95 in an effort to foster 
communication, encourage fellowship 
and develop relationships. Other 
honorees this year include: Maryland 
State Secretary of Aging Gloria Lawlah 
and her daughter Gloria Lawlah-Walker 
and granddaughter, Gloria. The Pearls of 
Wisdom Diamond Award  will be 
presented to Ida St. Hill; The Pearls of 
Wisdom Pearl Award to Rev. Dr. 
Delores Carpenter; and The Pearls of 
Wisdom Ruby Award to Ameerah 
Sabreen.  These women epitomize the 
multi-generational unit.  Friends and 
well-wishers who would like ticket 
information or guidelines for submitting 
a “Message of Love” to be included in 
the commemorative program may 
contact PearlsofWisdom3@aol.com. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Camp Springs Civic 
Association recently recognized Sistah 
Joy as a strong advocate of the arts, and 
for contributing to the quality of life in 
Camp Springs.  Sistah Joy was honored 
by the CSCA at the Ft. Washington 
Ebenezer AME Church Poetry Ministry's 
10th Anniversary Celebration.  The 
event, which was held in April, included 
poetry performances, praise music, 
awards and more.  Sistah Joy helped 

campspringsca@gmail.com 
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establish Ebenezer’s Poetry 
Ministry in 2003 and has served as 
Poetry Ministry President since 
then.  Congratulations Sistah Joy  
and Happy Birthday!! 
 

Kudos to a local poet 
 

By Beverly Taylor 

 

Mother's Day Breakfast - 
"Pearls of Wisdom From Three 
Generations" 

Celebrating Family & 
Neighborhood Unity 
 

By Lawrence O’neal 

 

We applaud Wilmarie McKoy, 
CSCA Zoning Committee 
Chairperson, and Board members 
Valerie Fitzgerald, Claudia Poole and 
Thomas Reed for going before the 
Prince George’s County Council to 
fight on behalf of those who could not 
protect themselves. The Board 
members vehemently fought against 
the opening of Advantage Care 
Daycare Center at Woodberry Square 
shopping center on Allentown Rd, 
even after the Prince George’s 
Planning Department approved the 
plan with conditions. The Planning 
Board approved the plan against the 
advice of the Prince George’s County 
Health Department. The Health 
Department cited how traffic is 
considered a chronic environmental 
stressor and could impair cognitive 
development in children. It also noted 
that air pollution is a trigger for 
asthma. The shopping center does not 
have adequate parking spaces for its 
dedicated customers or adequate 
space for a playground.  Ms. McKoy 
and Ms. Bowie were instrumental in 
getting the case before the County 
Council.  After hearing the cons of 
opening a daycare in that location, and 
testimony from Ms. Bowie about how 
her property would be illegally 
encroached upon, the County Council 
quickly killed Advantage Daycare’s 
plan. This was a great example of 
performance of civic duty. 

Civic Duty at Work 
 

Sistah Joy

also the founder of Family First 
Neighborhood Initiatives.  I wanted 
to let the community know that 
many of us in Westchester are 
working together and with the Camp 
Springs Civic Association to restore 
unity, purpose, and destiny back 
into the lives of those who have lost 
hope for a brighter community. 
 Family First Neighborhood 
Initiatives has leaders & committees 
focused on Neighbor Care (Alice 
Whitaker, Chair); Neighborhood 
Clean-Up (Delba Riddick, Chair); 
Civic Alliance; and Neighborhood 
Watch (Larry Bruce, Temporary 
Chair). We are all dedicated to 
fostering togetherness and open 
dialogue between all neighbors 
through our meetings and annual 
Family BBQ (Elgin Cooper, Chair). 
  We are sponsoring a 
Neighborhood Watch (NW) 
Training on May 4, 10 a.m. to noon, 
at 6936 Allentown Rd., in Camp 
Springs. District V Police will 
administer the proper NW 
procedures. Please come out and 
meet your neighbors. It’s time to get 
unified and take back our 
neighborhood. The goal is to keep 
our families safe. All are welcome. 
“…Because Family Always Comes 
First!” 
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Cut Here 
 

Annie's Art Gallery Poetry Open Mic Family Night   

MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION AND RENEWAL 
Please complete the following membership form and send it along with your check payable to the Camp Springs Civic 
Association, Inc. Attention Membership Chair, P.O. Box 1071, Camp Springs, Maryland 20757. 
  
Membership Period:  September 1, 2012 – August 31, 2013 Membership Dues:  $10.00 (per residential household) 
 

Name  Date  ___________  

Address  Camp Springs, MD Zip _______________

Phone:  Email

If you would prefer an electronic version of the newsletter 
(improving our eco-friendly efforts) please check the yes box. 

Yes                   No  

 
 
 

Prince George’s County  
Police Non-Emergency    301-352-1200 
Bulky Items   301-952-7600 
Community Standards  301-883-6100 
Leaf Collection   301-499-8576 
Refuse Collection   301-952-7630 
Animal Control/Management 301-780-7200 
Property Standards  301-883-6100 
District IV Police Station  301-749-4900 
(Non-Emergency # --Eastover) 
District V Police Station  301-856-3130 
Potholes    301-499-8520 

IMPORTANT NUMBERS TO KNOW 
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CSCA is in need of volunteers to help with 
National Night Out Against Crime; please 
email: Campspringsca@gmail.com 

The CSCA presented a gift to the Freeman family 
to demonstrate the community’s appreciation for 
their mother and wife, Mary Freeman. Ms. 
Freeman gave selflessly of her time as “Winnie the 
Clown” at National Night Out events, and she 
worked tirelessly as a Neighborhood Watch 
captain. Ms. Freeman transitioned in 2012. We will 
miss Ms. Freeman.  

 A free arts event with a focus on poetry and visual art takes place at Annie's Art Gallery from 6-9 pm each 3rd 
Thursday.  This free-to-the-community poetry and arts series, which is now in its 5th year and hosted by 
gallery Poet-in-Residence, Sistah Joy, will maintain a particular, but not exclusive, focus throughout 2013 on 
youth and teen poets and artists. Annie's Art Gallery is located at 5814 Allentown Way, in Camp Springs.  All 
are invited to attend this family-friendly Open Mic event.  Contact Poet-in-Residence, Sistah Joy at 
Poetsistahjoy@aol.com for more information. 


